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Annual Report 2020 

 

Our activities in what was left of the year 2020 were related to our founding in March 

and complicated by the conditions of the Corona pandemic.  

 

 

We chose Deutsche Bank for the opening of the bank account and suffered from their 

Corona-related processing backlog. We had to wait for the account number and our account 

until the end of June. The successful opening of our account with Deutsche Bank was 

confirmed to us on June 23, 2020.  

 

From the beginning we had chosen Telekom Deutschland GmbH for the 

telecommunication services for our office in Spichernstraße 15, but had to wait until the end of 

September 2020 for their order confirmation/agreement to debit the costs for these services 

from the Foundation's account. On September 26, 2020, the access data valid for our office 

were sent to us and the assembly/installation on site was finally carried out by Telekom on 

October 2, 2020.  

 

For the transfer of the real estate to the Jemal Nebez Foundation, the administrator of 

the property had to be given several deadlines, which then were extended, until our Notary 

could finally report the successful completion in a letter dated October 2, 2020 and document 

the land register entries with the name of the Jemal Nebez Foundation.  

 

 

Furthermore, the time after the founding on March 31, 2020 was characterized by 

renovations of our office and the construction of the library. At the time of the founding, the 

apartment intended for rent had only recently been completed and rented. The contents of the 

apartment and the estate of our namesake were initially stored temporarily.  

 

After the founding, new conditions were created at the headquarters, furniture was 

moved, shelves were moved and set up, and moving boxes were unpacked.  

 

The office equipment was rearranged and several workplaces were created.  

 

The location of the shelves belonging to the library was determined and the books - 

arranged according to languages - were set. Cataloguing of the periodicals was started.  
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In 2020 we also worked on the Internet presence of our Foundation. On July 21, 2020, a 

contract was signed with Telekom Deutschland GmbH for the creation of a website. In the first 

three months, which were free of charge, we became acquainted with the modular system of 

this website. Then we worked with the Telekom web designer on the draft. We provided the 

texts, illustrations and translations. Finally, on December 28, 2020, our website was launched 

in 4 versions: in German, English and in Kurdish, in Latin and Oriental letters.  

 

From December 1, 2020 our Foundation has had an employee who is registered with the 

Federal Employment Agency. He is responsible for the office management in the broadest 

sense, including the organization of volunteer staff, which is closely related to the development 

of the support group. 

 

Due to the aggravated conditions caused by the Corona pandemic, we unfortunately had to 

cancel the first annual meeting of the foundation, initially scheduled for December 6, 2020.  

 

The revenues and expenses of the Jemal Nebez Foundation can be found in the annual 

financial statement.  

 

Translated from German 

Berlin, March 17, 2021 
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